Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 21st July 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors S MacDonald, B Ayton, P Blagg, G Robinson, P Hayward and A Henderson.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were two members of the public along with Luke Brown from Bassetlaw.
A proposal was received from a qualified coach for a not for profit basketball venture for the community and juniors of different age groups playing in the league as a community facility.  A grant would be needed and maybe kit, additional staff and parents would also be involved.  Councillors were asked about suitable venues ideally indoors or local building companies who may be approached as sponsors. The Chairman suggested initially an article be written for the Newsletter to see what response it generates.
A resident came to outline his planning application which was discussed with councillors in detail.  Councillors were thanked for their comments and asked if they would send a representative if the application goes to full planning committee. 
Luke Brown from Bassetlaw attended to update on the station car park.  Luke explained that Network Rail were happy in principle for part of the land to be used for a car park the main issue is the cost of the lease and maintenance which should come from Northern Rail.  Councillors were asked if a representative would attend the meetings as this would help, meetings are usually held quarterly and he is the main point of contact.
 Luke also offered to be the main point of contact for the neighbourhood plan and he offered to come to a meeting giving support and maybe put a policy into the neighbourhood plan.
57/20 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
58/20 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
59/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 16th June 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th June, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

60/20 Matters Arising 
a) Station Car Park – This had been discussed, Councillor Blagg offered to attend the meetings and Councillor Henderson offered to go if Councillor Blagg was not available.
b) Cricket ground – Councillor Pressley had reported that meeting has been arranged.  
c) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – The Chairman had sent a message to Councillor Pressley as the bins should have been turned around.  The clerk was asked to try and find out how often the grass should be cut and the bins emptied.
d) RDS – There is still noise although it is slightly quieter than last night.  Residents will be asked in the Newsletter to get in contact with us if they have problems with the noise as we are liaising with Bassetlaw.
e) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village – Councillor Robinson reported that the jobs have not been done yet.  Spring Lane and Steetley Lane is not good with the grass and verges very overgrown and dangerous at the corner with a near miss reported as vehicles are having to go further into the road, the clerk was asked to contact Councillor Fielding about this.
f) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – The leaflet has been prepared and will go in the next Newsletter.
g) Handyman - The Chairman reported that she had heard that he seems to be going down Woodlands every morning and other areas are not being covered.  The clerk was asked to write and ask him to spend one day there and the rest at the other areas.  Councillors pointed out that the weeds had not been removed from the tubs and the clerk was asked to write and ask him to remove the weeds but not from the tubs by the church corner as they have been planted with wild flowers.  Councillors agreed to discuss planting of tubs at the next meeting.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581]h) Litter Bins – A resident had asked to remove a dog waste bin by her garden due to work she was having done, as it had been suggested the bin be removed anyway Councillor MacDonald had said she could take it down and the clerk was asked to arrange for the handyman to collect it and put it in the shed.  Councillors questioned why we were suggesting that one be removed anyway, it was agreed to go and look at the area and re-erect the bin when the work is finished.
61/20	New Business 
a) Neighbourhood Plan – this will be carried forward to the next meeting.

b) Telephone Box – the paint has been requested.  Details of taking over the box have been circulated.  Councillors asked the clerk to see if Bassetlaw would come out and look at the box as it is leaning.

c) Draft Code of conduct – Councillors made no comments.

d) Marina Drive – There is concern about the litter spot and cannister use which should be reported to PCSO4.  The clerk was asked to write to the handyman asking him to let us know if he sees anything so that it can be reported.

e) Website – The Chairman thinks the website would fail the audit due to pop up blocks advertising a pdf reader, the clerk will make enquiries.

f) Spring Clean – The date has of the national event has been brought forward to 11th-27th September, information from Bassetlaw has not yet been received.
	
g) Newsletter – The next date has not been announced yet the autumn edition may be missed.  Councillor Robinson asked for a change of wording to Cricket Ground (Cricket, Bowling, Tennis)
If anyone is interested in forming a Cricket Club, Bowling Club or Tennis Club at the Shireoaks Cricket Ground (formerly the Steetley ground behind The Row) then please contact the Parish Council.
These facilities are available for community use.

Planting of Tubs he also suggested we mention an apology in the Newsletter for not being able to carry out the spring planting because of the lockdown but that we are on track for the autumn planting.

62/20	Planning
a) New Applications
The clerk was asked to send further comments on application 20/00434/FUL  Erect Basement and Ground Floor Rear Extension with Associated Internal Alterations and External Flue to Rear Elevation, Carry Out Alterations to Front Elevation and Erect 1.2m High Front Boundary Fence- 2 Shireoaks Row, Shireoaks – Councillors have no objection subject to near residents being notified and given the opportunity to comment.  Please bear in mind that this is in a conservation area and therefore this has a bearing on the application.  We accept that near residents’ views need to be taken into account, but feel that we need to also consider the wider village views on amenities bearing in mind the recent expansion of the village. Councillors agreed a representative would attend should this go to full planning.
b) Decisions 

20/00604/HSE Demolish Existing Prefab Garage and Replace with New Brick Garage -Dereham, Shireoaks Road - granted

63/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
 A report from District Councillor Pressley has been circulated and the points made have been reported.
64/20 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.06.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£8,679.80

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£15,290.69

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	143.88

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	26.22

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£170.10

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£491.00

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£75.80

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	£311.10

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£420.00

	
	
	M Welch Phone
	
	
	£60.00

	
	
	D Gower (Aug)
	
	
	£491.20

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£75.60

	
	
	M Welch (Aug)
	
	
	£311.10

	
	
	SWHL (Aug)
	
	
	£420.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£2,655.80

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£2,825.90

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£5,853.90

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£12,464.79

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£10,200.47

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


c) Audit – Documents are with the auditor.

d) Signatories - The clerk was unable to download the form, Councillor Henderson has got into it and will print
and circulate it for completion.

 e) Red Cross Donations – Councillors asked the clerk to reply that it is policy not to donate outside the village.



65/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding 
There has been nothing further heard.  The clerk was asked to write to Councillors Fielding and Pressley asking them to chase up the turning of the flood cabin. Councillor Robinson suggested the sub-committee be formed and councillors agreed for a notice to be put on Facebook asking when volunteers want to meet as we cannot meet in person Zoom is available to them if they are interested, it was also suggested that Graham Smith could be invited to the next meeting.
66/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
a) Play area notices – the hedge has been slightly cut away and it was reported that there was a problem with the top gate not being locked.  Councillor Blagg reported that hedges are being cut from today.  Councillor Robinson has spoken to the complainant.
67/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor MacDonald reported a problem between neighbours with parking causing a gate to be blocked and she asked if there was any way yellow hashings can be put all along for no parking.  Councillors asked the clerk to ask Sybil to look into this as it may be a Highways matter, she may be able to give the name of the person at Bassetlaw so that the resident can complain directly.
Councillor Robinson requested that pansies and spring bulbs be ordered early.
The clerk was asked to send the diary to new councillors.
68/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 8th September 2020
The meeting closed at 22.10pm.
